
 

 

 

Tampa Bay Transportation Management Area (TMA) Leadership Group 
 

Representing the MPOs in Pasco, Pinellas, & Hillsborough Counties 
 

Friday, November 4, 2016 
9:30 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 

Pinellas Suncoast Transit Authority 
3201 Scherer Drive, St. Petersburg, Florida 

 
Meeting Objectives: 

• Review actions taken by member MPOs in response to TMA Leadership Group 2016 
project priority recommendations 

• Review and discuss status of HART Premium Transit Study and SUNTrail 

• Discuss regional response to FHWA actions requiring closer MPO coordination 

• Review and discuss presentation on Port of Tampa Master Plan 

• Develop workplan for 2017 TMA Leadership Group meetings, including meeting 
locations, dates and preliminary list of topics to be addressed 

 
9:30 Welcome and introductions 
 Summary of September 2, 2016 Tampa Bay TMA Workshop 
 Public comment 
 
9:45 Review member MPO discussions/actions regarding 2016 TMA Leadership Group 

project priority recommendations –  Member MPO Staff Directors 
 
10:00 Premium Transit Study Status Report – Katharine Eagan, CEO HART 

SUNTrail Update  - Ray Chiaramonte Executive Director, TBARTA; Christopher Speese 
Bicycle and Pedestrian Planner, FDOT 
Innovative Transportation Programs – Katharine Eagan, CEO HART; Brad Miller, CEO 
PSTA 

 
10:45 MPO Regional Coordination Structure Research and Best Practices for the Tampa 

Bay Region – Member MPO Staff Directors 

• Review scope and provide input 

• Fiscal implications 

• Draft letter outlining process steps and requesting funding for study 

• TBRPC Transit Summit 
 
11:45 2017 Calendar and Workplan 

• Meeting locations 

• Calendar 

• Topics 
 
12:30 Adjourn  



PSTA Offices  -   3201 Sherer Dr., St. Petersburg, FL 

 

 



 

 

Highlights of the September 2, 2016 

Tampa Bay TMA Leadership Group 

Meeting – 9:30 a.m. 

PSTA Conference Room – 3201 Scherer Drive, St. Petersburg, FL 

 

Meeting Objectives: 

• Adopt 2016 TMA Leadership Group Priorities 

• Discuss issues related to bicycle facilities on the Howard Frankland Bridge, and SR 54/56 

• Discuss the implications of FHWA notices of proposed rule-making 

• Receive updates on the Tri-County Ride Guide and Premium Transit Study 

 

Welcome and Introductions: 

Facilitator, Rafael Montalvo, began the Transportation Management Area Leadership Group meeting for 

the Metropolitan Planning Organizations (MPOs) of Hillsborough County, Pasco County, and Pinellas 

County with a welcome and asked everyone in attendance to introduce themselves.  Mr. Montalvo 

provided an overview of the meeting agenda.   

 

At the last meeting, the group was scheduled to adopt recommendations for the year; however, concerns 

were raised at the beginning of the meeting regarding inadequate noticing.  The meeting was properly 

noticed, but there was a glitch in one of the notices and the members of the group postponed adoption 

of recommendations until the September 2nd meeting. 

 

Public Comment: 

Comment was solicited and received from the public. 

 

Dan Harvey, Jr. made comments about the proposed mandate to consolidate the MPOs and the makeup 

when it happens.  Mr. Harvey made comments regarding the premium transit study and mass transit as 

well. 

 

Vision 54/56 – www.vision54-56.com: 

Jim Edwards, Pasco MPO, presented an update on the Vision for the SR 54/56 Corridor, also known as 

Vision 54/56.   The corridor is divided into two segments:  Segment 1 – US 19 to West of US 41 and Segment 

2 – West of US 41 to Bruce B. Downs Boulevard.  The Pasco County MPO is utilizing a citizens-based Task 

Force’s recommendations for the corridor and community buy in.  Any comments regarding the corridor 

can be emailed. 

 

Following the presentation there were questions and comments: 

 

• Commissioner Karel Seel wanted to know if there was a mobility fee on the corridor, or if it was 

exempt. 

• The mobility fee is countywide and there are incentivized types of land uses/job producers in the 

corridor in which the mobility fee can be waived.  



2 

 

Tampa Bay TMA Leadership Group Meeting of September 2, 2016 

 

• Ray Chiarmonte stated that the project is included in the TBARTA Master Plan and also adopted 

by the MPO Chair’s Coordinating Committee. 

• Beth Alden wanted to know if there has been conversation regarding the corridor ties into the I75 

at the I75 Interchange and the express lanes. 

• The corridor will have to link to the north and south movements.  It will not be an isolated 

roadway. 

• Cassandra Borchers had questions regarding the travel patterns as the vision is developed; in 

addition, how it relates to transit operations. 

• Modes and trip continuity is part of Segment 2 as it relates to tying into the region. 

 

Bicycle facilities for Howard Frankland Bridge Improvements: 

Whit Blanton, Forward Pinellas, gave an overview regarding a share use path, being incorporated for the 

reconstruction of the new Howard Frankland Bridge.  The Forward Pinellas Board voted to send a letter 

to the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) urging them to conduct a feasibility assessment of 

the relative value and relative cost of a Howard Frankland Bridge separated trail; versus a reconstruction 

of the Gandy Friendship Trail Bridge.  The letter was sent on July 19, and to date, a response has not been 

received from FDOT.  Information regarding the letter was brought to the TMA Leadership Group to see 

if there was regional support for one or both of the options presented in the letter, or reinforce the idea 

of exploring the feasibility of the trail to a PD&E Study at a future time. 

 

Following the presentation there were questions and comments: 

• Councilman Cohen stated that it would be welcomed on the Hillsborough/Tampa side of the bay, 

tremendous enthusiasm for it and stated that the trail would get a lot of use.  He feels that people 

would be very interested in the concept and that it would create more amenities and choices for 

people for business, pleasure, and recreation.  Councilman Cohen stated that he thinks that 

people would support something on all three bridges:  Howard Frankland, Gandy, and Courtney 

Campbell Causeway. 

• Councilwoman Doreen Caudell made comments regarding support for the Howard Frankland 

Bridge and the Gandy Bridge. 

• Commissioner Murman made comments regarding the maintenance of the Courtney Campbell 

Causeway and stated that her constituents really like the Gandy Bridge.  She would like to get 

feedback from the Hillsborough Bicycle/Pedestrian Advisory Committee, but feels that Gandy is 

more desirable.  She expressed concerns about mixing the high speeds and bicycles on the 

Howard Frankland Bridge. 

• The Forward Pinellas Board discussed Gandy’s proven track record for success and usage. 

• The letter from Pinellas suggested looking at both corridors; It requested an assessment for the 

pros and cons.  When a response is received from FDOT, it will be shared with the TMA Leadership 

Group. 

• The TMA Leadership Group will make a recommendation back to each of the MPOs to support 

the letter, and request the support of Pasco, as well, to prioritize the assessment study. 
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• Commissioner Murman suggested that the connectivity of the Sun Trail or the Upper Tampa Bay 

Trail be included in the assessment. 

 

2016 Top Five Priorities and 2016 Top Priorities for Multi-Use Trails 

 

Both documents included in the packet are results of discussion and refinement.  The documents have 

not been changed since the last meeting. 

 

2016 Top Priorities for Multi-Use Trails: 

 

Discussion was held to see if there were any further changes needed to the recommended priorities.   

• Commissioner Seel stated that all of the Trails have a request and a status with the exception of 

Duke Energy and suggested that the funding and status be added. 

• Whit Blanton stated that the department is supposed to make the award for the Sun Trail initiative 

funding public this month. 

• Jim Edwards stated that Pasco County also submitted an application for the Sun Trail program and 

are awaiting an outcome on the initiative as well.  He stated that Pasco County Commissioners 

declared an emergency at a county level and had to open shelters at midnight due to the storm, 

and that is why there were not present at the meeting.  Any action taken, Mr. Edwards will present 

the information at their next MPO meeting. 

• Pasco MPO representatives participated fully in the drafting of the recommendations of the 

priorities.  

• There was consensus to adopt the 2016 Top Priorities for Multi-Use Trails as amended with a 

letter requesting a feasibility assessment for the trail bridge of Howard Frankland and Gandy 

corridors. 

• Whit Blanton shared the letter with Beth Alden and Jim Edwards. 

 

2016 Top Five Priorities: 

• There was consensus to formally adopt the 2016 Top Five Priorities. 

 

The 2016 Top Five Priorities and 2016 Top Priorities for Multi-Use Trails, as amended, were formally 

adopted and will go back to each individual MPO for formal adoption as MPO Priorities.  Later this year, 

each MPO will be asked to recount actions they have taken on the priorities. 

 

Notice of Proposed Rule-Making: 

Beth Alden, Hillsborough MPO, welcomed Legislative Delegation Representatives that were present to 

the table and presented information on the FHWA Notice of Proposed Rule-Making and some regional 

MPO sample structures. 

 

Staff’s recommendation was that the TMA Leadership Group ask its MPOs to engage a consultant, or a 

research organization, to identify and evaluate options for strengthening the regional planning process, 
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considering best practices nationwide, as well as, the FHWA NPRM, and identifying pro’s and con’s of 

the options.  The timing for the findings are needed prior to the kick-off of the 2045 Long Range 

Transportation Plans in the summer of 2017. 

 

Following the presentation, there were several members with questions and comments: 

• Mr. Blanton suggested reviewing information from other regional organizations and thinking 

about the staffing roles and responsibilities in advance in order to be able to set up internal 

organizational structures. 

• Commissioner Murman wanted to know why the Division of Social Services for the Aging was 

included in the organizational chart and requested additional information.  In addition, 

Commissioner Murman stated that the community is fed up with studies and would like to see 

movement. 

• TBARTA suggested an independent study from someone locally based, like CUTR. 

• Whit Blanton made comments regarding Area Agency on Aging providing transportation in rural 

areas. 

• Councilmember Doreen Caudell stated that the group needs to move expediently with a unified 

voice with frequent updates to state and federal elected officials.  In addition, she stated that the 

group needs to make sure that officials are comfortable with what they are hearing.  

• Councilmember Caudell suggested identifying people to continue having conversations with; 

suggested a unified report on things; same voice for regional participation; all modes of transit 

(consistent conversation at the state and federal level). 

• Commissioner Karen Seel – supports an expedited study whether it’s CUTR or someone else, 

and is excited about the process; be very careful when lobbying. 

• Katherine Eagan – Depending where the money comes from, the study may have to be done 

locally; show off the region as proactive; get ahead of the game and find solutions and 

structured by next summer; the sooner we can steer, the sooner we can have answers. 

• Ray Chiaramonte – Does not feel that just one sample model can be adopted. 

• Councilwoman Montelione – agrees that a study needs to be done and feels that someone from 

the outside could provide a provokial viewpoint.   She suggested bringing someone in totally 

fresh; Doesn’t understand what put this wheel in motion (the merge); 3 organizations already 

represent the region; unifying the voice with the TMA, CCC, and TBARTA – this has been done!  

There is one voice represented at the TMA Leadership Group; have the local leadership to 

highlight the area; funded dollars allocated by population. 

• Whit Blanton – be careful about lobbying.  

• Beth Alden – we can address some of the downsides of consolidating MPOS (provide 

opportunities for neighborhoods to participate) – involve neighborhood councils; stronger 

together; professional capacity for planning activities; look at advantages and strategies to 

mitigate disadvantages. 

• Went around table twice – Comments from everyone around the table.  

• Commissioner Long – transportation and the region and how do we move forward; 

quasigovernmental agencies – studies move us further away from solutions; bring group to a 
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collaborative lab – collaborative lab process is incredibly helpful – we know what needs to be 

done – how do we get there. 

• Jim Edwards - Collaborative lab part of the scope – will bring back recommendations to the 

Pasco MPO; MPO Advisory Committee has a good response; Study scoped correctly – funding 

allocated from FDOT; where has the planning process failed; why can’t we seek additional 

funding; work back and see what should be defined in the scope.  

• Sarah Ward – agrees with the study; Don’t lose what was put in place as a region. 

• Commissioner Karen Seel – Utilize advisory board.  

• Whit Blanton – legislature wants to involve – engage them in the effort – TMA bless the staff 

directors to have a conversation – bring back at November meeting or early next year. 

• Commissioner John Tornga - liked the idea of the Collaborative Lab to save time and money.  

Proud of this organization; Against bringing in a consultant – can save time and money.   

• Ray Chiarmonte – goes to every MPO meeting in the region; one economic region in 7 counties; 

Communicate 1 voice 1 idea.  Move quickly! 

• Councilman Cohen – when community and constituents are pulling in one direction; stay on one 

tract – disagreement in the community and not on the same page; the process of getting 

everyone on the same page is the toughest part about the priorities; engage in a collaborative 

effort together and engage in an independent study in order to reach consensus. 

• Councilwoman Montelione – MOU was almost executed for a collaborative lab – the idea was 

shut down – elected officials felt that it would take up too much of their time; This TMA group 

has made bold decisions – think it works; agrees to do both. 

• Beth suggested bringing Legislative Delegation into the conversation sooner than later. 

• Commissioner Long – revenue stream that keeps it moving forward; helps to build trust among 

elected officials. 

• Whit Blanton – The TMA is the “Study Group” business community; state legislatures; consider 

broadening the mission; clarifying the focus; how to make this group more effective and more 

visible. 

• Commissioner Long – suggested that Beth, Whit, and Ed conduct the study. 

• Beth – preferred an independent study. 

• Whit Blanton – someone who knows the region (Brookings). 

• Comments by John Tornga – ask them to try to do this and focus on the collaborative side. 

• Support a process that does not include a consultant. 

• Consultant and collaboration – more support for a two track process. 

• Montelione – comments regarding someone outside. 

• Proceed with staff’s recommendation to include a collaborative component, maybe through the 

collaborative lab. 

 

Updates: 

• Tri-County Ride Guide – cross county trips for the transportation disadvantaged; updating tri-

county guide. 
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• Premium Transit Study - Katharine Eagan provided the update; asking the board for the award.  

Consultant will be on board by the next meeting. 

• Possibility of rotating meeting location within the region 

 

Next Steps: 

The next meeting is November 4, 2016. 

 

Adjournment: 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:08 

 

Attendees: 

Members: 

Commissioner Karen Seel  Pinellas MPO 

Commissioner John Tornga (alternate) Pinellas MPO 

Councilmember Doreen Caudell  Pinellas MPO 

Councilmember Lisa Montelione Hillsborough MPO 

Commissioner Sandra Murman  Hillsborough MPO 

Councilman Harry Cohen  Hillsborough MPO 

 

Others: 

Rafael Montalvo   Facilitator 

Michael Adams    ATKINS 

Commissioner Janet Long  Pinellas County BOCC 

Doyle Walsh    Pinellas County BOCC, Aide to Janet Long 

Beth Alden    Hillsborough MPO 

Wanda West    Hillsborough MPO 

Johnny Wong    Hillsborough MPO 

Brandon Wagner   Hillsborough County Operations & Legislative Affairs 

Mary Scott Hardwick   Intergovernmental Liaison, Pinellas County BOCC 

Jeff Kramer    CUTR 

Ken Sides    Sam Schwartz Engineering 

Rob Cursey    Tindale Oliver 

Whit Blanton    Forward Pinellas  

Hilary Lehman    Forward Pinellas 

Sarah Ward    Forward Pinellas 

Milton Martinez   City of Tampa Transportation 

Tom Whoten    City of St. Petersburg 

Dave Sobush    Tampa Bay Partnership 

Alex Ojeda     Tampa Bay Partnership 

Dan Harvey, Jr.    St. Pete Chamber of Commerce/The Edge  

Ray Chiarmonte    TBARTA 

Michael Case    TBARTA 
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Anthony Matonti   TBARTA 

Hugh Pascoe    TBARTA 

Jim Edwards    Pasco MPO 

Cassandra Borchers   PSTA 

Brad Miller    PSTA 

Heather Sobush    PSTA 

Katharine Eagan   HART 
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DRAFT SCOPE: MPO REGIONAL COORDINATION STRUCTURE RESEARCH AND BEST PRACTICES 

FOR THE TAMPA BAY REGION 

INTRODUCTION 

There is a history of regional coordination and cooperation related to transportation planning and 

coordination responsibilities among Citrus, Hernando, Pasco, Pinellas, Hillsborough, Polk, Manatee, and 

Sarasota counties (hereinafter “Tampa Bay”) - at times conducted by entities with different 

responsibilities and often very different visions of the geographic area to be embraced, as well as short 

and long-term goals. 

Several coordination mechanisms have been developed and previously implemented that provide 

varying levels of regional integration and coordination of transportation planning activities, with mixed 

results.  Due to changing demographics, population growth and commuting patterns, there is interest in 

examining the regional dynamics of Tampa Bay transportation issues, and explore the potential for 

updating the regional transportation planning coordination structure. 

Current Stakeholder Agencies and Entities include: 

• Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven 

• Florida Department of Transportation, District One 

• Tampa Bay Area Regional Transportation Authority (TBARTA) 

• Tampa Bay Regional Planning Council (TBRPC)1 

• Tampa Bay Transportation Management Area (TMA) Leadership Group 

• TBARTA MPOs Chairs Coordinating Committee (CCC) 

• Hernando/Citrus MPO; Pasco MPO; Pinellas MPO; Hillsborough MPO; Polk TPO; and, 

Sarasota/Manatee MPO 

• Hillsborough Area Regional Transit Authority; Pinellas Suncoast Transit Authority; Pasco County 

Public Transportation; Hernando County Transit; Citrus County Transit; Sarasota County Area 

Transit; Manatee County Area Transit; and Citrus Connection (Polk County) 

The purpose of the proposed research is to define what successful regional coordination means for 

Tampa Bay, identify the barriers to its execution through available empirical evidence, and to develop 

several potential alternative implementable scenarios based on an examination of nation-wide best 

practices for regional transportation planning. The overarching goal of the research is to outline the 

framework for improving regional coordination and responsibility in Tampa Bay, with effective 

mechanisms for providing consistent, relevant information to elected officials as well as the general 

public. In addition, the draft “Notice of Proposed Rulemaking for Metropolitan Planning Organization 

Coordination and Planning Area Reform” (herein referred to as “NPRM”) has provisions for proposes 

imposing federal requirements for strengthened regional alignment and potential mergers of MPOs 

within the greater Tampa Bay region. The research will provide information to elected officials to assist 

in making future decisions on the MPO planning process for Tampa Bay.  

OVERALL APPROACH 

TBARTA and the TMA Leadership Group have agreed on a two-pronged approach to identifying and 

evaluating the regional transportation planning process: research and collaborative workshops. These 

approaches would be conducted concurrently. 

                                                           
1 Does not include Polk or Sarasota Counties. 
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